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Monthly  Newsletter  ð February  2016 
 

Rocky Mountain Deaf School  
10300 W Nassau Ave, Denver CO 80235  

www.rmds.co  

 720-961-9200 VP 303-984-5749 V 

 
 

 

Dear RMDS families  

 

Our book fair was a huge success. A huge shout out to 

families who came to our Literacy Night event and supported 

us by buying plenty of books!  

 

At our recent school emergency response team (SERT) 

meeting, we updated our school safety protocols as we 

made changes to procedures for different safety plans in this 

new building. Please review our safety protocols which will be 

included on this news letter.  

 

Speaking of school safety plan, it is also the time of the year 

when weather may impact transportation to school.  If RMDS 

closes due to weather, we will announce it on our website, 

Facebook page and 9NEWS.  

 

If there is any time when you feel i t is not safe for you to 

transport your child, let us know.  

 

Donõt forget to sign up for our parent/teacher conferences 

coming up very soon. Contact your studentõs teacher to 

schedule a conference. We look forward to seeing you again 

and celebrating how much your child has grown this year.  

 

 

RMDSõly Yours, 

 

 

Amy J Novotny  

 

Upcoming Events  

Wednesdays 6:00 -7:30 PM 

Family ASL Classes 

Community ASL Classes  

 

February 3   

RMDS/CSDB Community 

Event at Childrenõs 

Museum  

February 11 -15  

Presidentõs Day Weekend 

ð No School  

February 11 -13  

Southwest Regional 

Academic Bowl  and 

Gallaudet Club with GUAA 

ð February 12  

February 18   

Board Meeting  

February 19  

Toddler Program at RMDS  

February 24   

Early Release  

Parent/Teacher 

Conferences  

http://www.rmds.co/
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RMDS NEWS 

Presidentõs Weekend: 

Presidentõs weekend is on February 11-15. There will be no school, 

enjoy your long weekend.  Be sure to come check out the 

Academic Bowl that weekend.  Cheer on our RMDS team!  

Congratulations to Mia White!!  

Mia got accepted to play soccer for Rochester Institute of 

Technology.  She signed an agreement to play for RIT on February 

3rd.  Congratulations Mia, we wish you the best!  

Early Release Days:  

Early Release Days are days when students get out of school at 

1:00PM.  Lunches will be served on those days.  Buses will run their 

normal routine.  Early Release Days are  February 24  and April 20.  

February 24 th is also Parent/Teacher Conferences.  Your childõs 

teacher will be sending out information on this soon.  

Summer Camp :  

 

 

 

 

School Hours  

Å Office Hours :  

8:00AM to 4:00PM  

Å School Hours :  

8:30AM to 3:30PM  

Å Wednesdays :  

8:15AM to 3:45PM  

Å Before School Program :  

Starts at 7:30AM  

Å After School Program :  

Ends at 5:30PM 

Å Early Release :  

           Day ends at 1:00PM  

Late? Absent? Change of 

pick up plans?  

Please notify Front Desk as 

soon as possible.  

 

Email:    attendance@rmds.co  

Call:  

Å720-961-9200 (VP)   

Å303-984-5749 (V) 

Text:  303-263-6800  

Health or Clinic Questions?  

Contact Vionna at  

vsoto -balderas@rmds.co  

mailto:attendance@rmds.co
mailto:vsoto-balderas@rmds.co
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2016 Southwest -At-Large Regional Academic Bowl  ð All events are FREE!!  

Be sure to wish luck to our Academic Bowl team, Payton Talbert, Nehemiah Danjuma, and Victoria 

Ponce de Leon coached by Katie Cue and Nancy McAnlis on their upcoming Academic Bowl 

Southwest Regional competition over Presidents' Day weekend. RMDS is proud t o host the 

Southwest Regionals for the first time ever. Coincidentally, this will also be the final year of the 

Southwest Region due to Gallaudet University's realignment of their regions. Beginning next year, 

all Southwest Region teams (including RMDS) wi ll join the West region. Our team has been studying 

hard to prepare for the competition, a top four finish ensures a trip to the National Competition at 

Gallaudet University in April. GO RMDS!  

 

  

              

 

  

RMDS Academic Bowl Team  

Nehemiah Danjuma (Jr)  

Victoria Pon ce de Leon (Jr)  

Payton Talbert (Sr)  

Coaches: Katie Cue and Nancy McAnlis  

 

GOOD LUCK!!! 
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Gallaudet University Alumni Association:  

Gallaudet University and GUAA Mile High Chapter is hosting Gallaudet Club for alumni and friends 

on Friday, February 12 th from 7:00 -9:00PM.  EVERYONE is welcome and the event is free !  

 

 

 

We are still seeking donations!  
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School Safety Plan:  

Our number one  priority is to keep students safe in case an emergency arises.  We will 

notify parents when an emergency occurs.  We will email, send phone messages,  and/or  

text to notify you.  In order for that to happen, you NEED to be sure your contact 

information in Jeffco Connect  is correct.   If you want  messages  sent to you, please be 

sure your number is there and that you check òEmergencyó. If you want to receive text 

messages make sure you check the òtextó box to the right of the number.  

 

Our emergencies are based on 5 situations:  Fire, Lockout, Lockdown, Shelter, and 

Evacuate.  

 

¶ Fire: We will evacuate the building and go to our athletic field to wait for the next 

order from authorities.  

 

¶ Lockout:   Lockout is called when there is a threat or hazard outside of the school 

building. The school doors will be locked .  No one can leave the building . No one 

can come inside.  Classrooms will function the same as usual.  

 

¶ Lockdown : Lockdown is called when there is a threat or hazard inside the school 

bu ilding. We will need to take cover to keep safe . No one is allowed in the building, 

or allowed to leave the building.  

 

¶ Shelter :  Shelter is called when the need for personal protection is necessary.  (ie. 

tornado, bomb, hazmat)  

 

¶ Evacuate :   Evacuate is called to move students and staff from one location to 

another.   Our place to evacuate to is the West Metro Fire Rescue Training Center ð 

3535 S Kipling St, Lakewood.  

 

Please watch your messages for procedures.  We want everything to go smoot hly and 

keep everyone safe at the same time.  

  

https://jeffcoconnect.jeffco.k12.co.us/


   

  Page 6 of 16 
   

 

News from the Board  

Hello RMDS Families, 

The Mission of the Rocky Mountain Deaf School is to provide our students a 

bilingual education which promotes academic excellence, full proficiency 

in ASL and English literacy, and which supports the home -school connection 

by offering a language rich envir onment that includes the RMDS personnel, 

the RMDS Board, parents, and the Deaf community.  

One of the ways we support this Mission is establishing the School 

Accountability Committee (SAC) where we have at least three parents on 

the committee to provide fe edback and suggestions on many different 

topics requested by the Board, Admin, and by the committee members 

themselves. We are fortunate to be able to get excellent input from the SAC 

members in January on the parent survey questions. The Board is 

incorpor ating the changes and additions that they suggested into the 

parent survey and the final survey will be  sent out this month.  

The survey will be online through www.surveymonkey.com , which you can 

fill out at home  or at a library. You may also ask the school secretary to take 

the survey on a computer at RMDS or ask for a printout to fill out the survey 

on paper.  We value your input as one of our important members in the 

RMDS community so please take the time to re spond to this survey.  

One of our Board members, Laura Lohmeyer, who is also a teacher at RMDS 

is working hard to host our very first Academic Bowl competition at RMDS. 

The Academic Bowl was established to promote academic excellence 

among the Deaf High Sch ool students. From February 11 -14, the Southwest 

Regional teams will compete against each other to determine who will go 

to Gallaudet University for the final competition. Please come and watch 

the 9 teams from different states compete and support our High School 

team!  

The Board is pleased to announce that our next fundraiser on May 14th will 

be called òThe Vista 5K Run and Festival.ó We are seeking sponsorships and 

volunteers for this event. Please contact Kathryn Sevier at ksevier@rmds.co  

if you are interested.  

Lastly, the next Board meeting will be on Thursday, February 18th. Once 

again, we will be live streaming the meetings at the below YouTube link:  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC -wizlvNM5l2c1_uSG -EAfw 

We are continuously trying to improve this way of accessing the board 

meetings and welcome your feedback. Please do not hesitate  to contact 

Kathryn Sevier or any of the board members with your input.  

Sincerely,  

RMDS Board of Directors  

 

Board Meeting 

Dates:  

Board meets every 

third Thursdays from                 

6:30PM to 8:30 PM 

¶ February 18  

¶ March 17  

¶ April 21  

¶ May 19  

¶ June 16  

 

 

Board Events:  

 

¶ May 14  ð 5K Run and 

Spring Festival  

 

 

http://www.surveymonkey.com/
mailto:ksevier@rmds.co
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC-wizlvNM5l2c1_uSG-EAfw
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Community Event for Middle School and High School with hearing loss  

Sponsored by Relay Colorado in partnership with The Interpreting Agency and National Sports 

Center for the Disabled in Winter Park  
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 Letõs Talk with Amber , our School Psychologist :  

Happy February!! I found this great article where I think it will be a 

great read for everyone, including parents! This is a friendly re minder 

how children understand love, and what it means in many different 

ways. Dr. Gary Chapman narrowed it down to five different 

languages of love. Enjoy!   

Amber J   

 

òStorybooks and television tell our children that love is a mushy, wonderful thing thatõs all butterflies and 

romance and rainbows. But as adults, we know that loving others ñwhether a spouse, a family 

member, a friend or simply your neighbor ñis more often an exercise  in self-sacrifice and putting others 

first. Butterflies are optional.  

Dr. Gary Chapman says knowing your childõs love language can make all of the difference in your 

relationship.  Here, he shares descriptions of the five love languages. Look over the 5 S teps for 

Discovering Your Childõs Love Language. 

1. Physical Touch . Hugs and kisses are the most common way of speaking this 

love language, but there are other ways, too. A dad tosses his year -old son in 

the air. He spins his seven -year -old daughter round  and round, and she laughs 

wildly. A mom reads a story with her three -year -old on her lap.  

For children who understand this love language, physical touch will communicate love more deeply 

than will the words, òI love you,ó or giving a present, fixing a bicycle, or spending time with them. Of 

course, they receive love in all the languages, but for them the one with the clearest and loudest voice 

is physical touch. Without hugs, kisses, pats on the back, and other physical expressions of love, their 

love tank s will remain less than full.  

2. Words of Affirmation.  In communicating love, words are powerful. Words of 

affection and endearment, words of praise and encouragement, words that 

give positive guidance all say, òI care about you.ó Such words are like a gentle, 

warm rain falling on the soul; they nurture the childõs inner sense of worth and 

security. Even though such words are quickly said, they are not soon forgotten. 

A child reaps the benefits of affirming words for a lifetime.  
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3. Quality Time.  Quality t ime is focused attention. It means giving a child your 

undivided attention. Quality time is a parentõs gift presence to a child. It 

conveys this message: òYou are important. I like being with you.ó It makes 

the child feel that he is the most important pers on in the world to the parent.  

He feels truly loved because he has his parent all to himself. When you spend 

quality time with children, you need to go to their physical/emotional level 

of development. The most important factor in quality time is not the event itself but that you are doing 

something together, being together.  

If quality time is your childõs primary love language, you can be sure of this: Without a sufficient supply 

of quality time and focused attention, your child will experience a gnawing uneasiness that his parents 

do not really love him.  

4. Gifts. The giving and receiving of gifts can be a powerful expression of love, at 

the time they are given and often extending into later years. The most meaningful 

gifts become symbols of love, and th ose that truly convey love are part of a love 

language.  

Most children respond positively to gifts, but for some, receiving gifts is their primary 

love language. You might be inclined to think that this is so for all children, judging 

from the way they beg for things. It is true that all children ñand adults ñwant to 

have more and more. But those whose language of love is receiving gifts will respond differently when 

they get their gift. Remember, for them this is loveõs loudest voice. They see the gift as an extension of 

you and your love.  

5. Acts of Service.  Some people speak acts of service as their primary love 

language. If service is your childõs primary love language, your acts of service will 

communicate most deeply that you love Johnny or Julie. When t hat child asks you 

to fix a bicycle or mend a dollõs dress, he or she does not merely want to get a task 

done; your child is crying for emotional love.  

If your childõs primary love language is acts of service, this does not mean that you 

must jump at every  request. It does mean that you should be extremely sensitive to 

those requests and recognize that your response will either help fill the childõs love tank or else puncture 

the tank. Each request calls for a thoughtful, loving response.  ó 
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Letõs Talk with Jessica, our School 

Counselor:  

Kindness is Key this month!  

During elementary classroom 

guidance lessons, students at all levels 

have been learning how one kind act can 

lead to more - it makes others feel good, 

and in turn we feel good when we spread 

kindness around our school, in our homes 

and throughout the community. This 

monthõs character trait is Respect ; however, we have also been sharing this message all year 

through other character -related lessons, such as Responsibility and Caring. Our students are 

learning that kindness is easily woven throughout our daily lives and is critical to being happy at 

school, home, and in the community!  

This month, Random Acts of Kindness Week  will take place February 15 -19; however, kindness 

isnõt something that just stops at the end of February! You can sit with your child and brainstorm 

some ways they can show kindness in different areas. Here are a few ideas to begin the 

conversation and spread kindness at home, at school, and in the community:  

¶ At school : Pick up trash, hold the door open, offer to help the teacher, thank the crossing 

guard, play with someone who is alone.  

¶ At home : Help carry in groceries, take in the mail, shovel snow, take care of pets, set or 

clear the table, do chores without being asked.  

¶ In the community : Donate old coats, clothing, books or gently used toys to others in need, 

write a thank you note to the local police or fire department, help out at a shelter or soup 

kitchen.  

Last year brought some big changes in the elementary department, many of which were a big success! 

One example that we will continue using this year is the Student Spotlight, which takes place during our 

weekly elementary assemblies. A small group of students is selected by drawing each month, and by the 

end of the year , all students will have had an opportunity to participate. These students get to assist the 

school counselor in running the assemblies for the month as well as assisting with the library, and they also 

get to share some tidbits about themselves throughout  the month! Weõre excited to see the increase in 

studentsõ confidence, public speaking skills, and participation as a result. 
 

 

    

 

Andi Keller  

   
   (5th   grade)  

 

 

Latif Greenlees  
 

(5th  Grade)  


